
 

R.I. Baker Middle School 

NEWSLETTER 
FEBRUARY 2020 
Principal’s Message 
January was a very busy month at 
RIBMS!  Our students have kicked off 
the New Year with great enthusiasm. 
Their day-to-day work, projects, and 
classroom activities have been meaningful and productive.  Students 
have been encouraged to set new academic and social goals, and to put 
their plan into action, to strive towards achieving their personal best. We 
had a great day on the slopes last week and are looking forward to 
“bearing” down for the last half of the school year.  Our teachers have 
been working with Adam Browning around best writing practices and 
making a commitment to continuous improvement.  We also have a PD 
session booked with Dr. Richelle Marynowski from the U of L.  Dr. 
Marynowski’s research is focused on aspects of advancing math 
education and classroom assessment.   

The last half of the year is packed full of exciting opportunities.  Our 
bands are preparing for their big trips.  The drama students are busy 
rehearsing for their spring play production that never disappoints, plane 
tickets are booked for our French Exchange trip to Quebec and our Marine 
Biology trip to the west coast, and our annual outdoor survival trip is also 
in the planning stages.  It will be a busy spring full of exciting 
opportunities.  As always, please check our website for upcoming events 
and information. 

Have a happy Valentine’s day!  

 

Mr. Preb 
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School Reminders  

1) Attendance ​ - ​School Messenger  

Please phone 1-844-260-7166 to report your student's attendance or you 
can also download the SchoolMessenger app for free on any mobile 
device!  

2) School Fees & Extra Curricular Fees - School Cash Online 

School Fees are now due, please access your School Cash Online account to see what fees 
are attached to your student.​ ​https://palliserregional.schoolcashonline.com 

3) PowerSchool Parent Portal 

https://ps.pallisersd.ab.ca/public/home.html 

4) Daily Announcements - RIBMS Website 

Not sure what’s happening at Baker today? Check out our Daily Announcements on the 
RIBMS Website Homepage at ​ribms.ca 

 

**LOST AND FOUND** 
Our Lost and Found is​ OVERFLOWING ​with 
items that we are sure some families must 
be missing. Some items of mention are: 
binders, water bottles, winter boots, 
running shoes, lunch kits, winter coats, 
hoodies, etc!!! ​Please come take a look! 

 

**NO School February 17-21**  
Please have a safe and enjoyable Family Day 

Holiday and Teachers Convention break  
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Parents, just a reminder that if you are needing to contact your student during the 
day, the best course of action is to call the school office at 403-345-3340. 

 
As per the 2019-2020 RIBMS Student Handbook, 

  
“The use of cell phones by students during the day is 
prohibited without permission from a staff member. 
Adequate access to telephones is provided to 
students within the school should they need to use 
them.  Cell phones are to be kept in lockers or 
backpacks and TURNED OFF for the day.  Students 
who have or are using cell phones without 
permission from a staff member during the school 
day will have them taken immediately and given to 
administration.  Parents can be asked to pick up cell 
phones after school.” 

 
 

Thank you for your cooperation! 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

To ensure the safety of our students and our school, ​ALL VISITORS 
(including Parents/Guardians)​ are asked to check in at our Office before 

proceeding further into the building. 

Thank you for your cooperation with this! 
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March 11 & 12, 2020 PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS  
ONLINE REGISTRATION 

RIBMS is continuing to use the online appointment booking system for Parent Teacher 
Interviews, the system will be live ​March 2, 2020   

Please click on the link below and follow these simple instructions: 
 ​http://ribms.parentteacherconferences.net 

 

Click on the “Register” tab (top right corner) 

Enter your Name, Phone Number, email address 

Create a User ID and a Password 

Click “Register Now” 
 
Click “Add a Student” 
 
Enter Student’s name 
 
Click “Insert” 
 
Click on your Students Name when it appears. 
 
Follow the instructions given on screen. 

Click “View Calendar” 

Click on the Time Slot you would like for your interview 

Click “Book Appointment” 

Repeat the above steps for the number of students you have at RI Baker. 
 

Once you have all appointments booked, Click on “Print Appointments” and you will 
have a hard copy of your child’s appointment times. 

Click “Log Out” (top right hand corner) 

See you March 11 & 12! 
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Communication From  
Throughout the Grades     

Grade 5 Pod   
Reminders :   
As we approach the halfway point of this school year, we in the grade 5 pod, would like to 
thank the students for all their hard work and dedication to learning.   
  
The school is having our Winter Active Day on Friday, February 14​th​. 
 
 LA: ​We have been working through a Poetry unit with a focus on figurative language such as 
metaphors, similes, hyperbole, alliteration, personification and onomatopoeia.  Students 
have been identifying examples while participating in a ‘Shel Silverstein Best Poem Contest’.  

Math: 5A, 5B, 5C, 5D: ​We are continuing with our Place Value Unit, now venturing into the 
world of decimal numbers up to the thousandths place.  Students will learn to write decimal 
numbers in standard, written and expanded form and to translate from one form to another. 
Please continue to quiz your child on their basic math skills; addition, subtraction, 
multiplication and division.  A trip to the supermarket is a great way to observe and discuss 
decimal numbers as well as practicing how to round prices up to the nearest whole number! 
 
 
Social:  ​We are finishing up our study of the Canadian Shield region by encouraging travelers 
to come to this wonderful region by creating travel brochures.  Next up on our tour of Canada 
is Canada’s smallest region, the Great Lakes/St. Lawrence Lowlands. 
 
 
Science: 5D ​: We are starting our new unit; Electricity and Magnetism. Students will learn 
about electrical safety, magnetic fields, how electricity is measured and used in our homes, 
and build electrical circuits.  
 
 
Science ​: ​5 A, B, C ​The students are continuing with Classroom Chemistry. We are now looking 
at physical and chemical changes, solubility and mixtures and solutions. 
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Grade 6 Pod 
 
LA ​: We begin February by wrapping up our story writing 
unit and moving into our poetry unit! This unit will focus on 
different poetry styles, poetry devices,  figurative language 
and creativity as we navigate writing our own poetry. 
February will also be the month in which Cleland’s Poetry 
Cafe is hosted, where students will share the poetry they 
have created. Keep your eyes open for an invite that will be 
sent home with the students! I hope 2020 is off to a great start for all! :)  
 
Math:​  After completing our unit on Data Relationships, we will be moving on to Coordinate 
Geometry and Motion Geometry.  Students will learn about ordered pairs, and perform 
translations, reflections and rotations of shapes on a coordinate grid.  Students will need to 
have their ruler and pencil crayons for this unit, so please be sure to check if your child still 
has these supplies or if replacements need to be purchased. Please also double check that 
your child still has a basic calculator, which will be needed for the remainder of the year.  
 
Science ​: In Science, we will begin to take a look at Air and Aerodynamics. We will be looking 
at the properties of air and the fact that it takes up space, has mass, exerts pressure and is 
made up of gases. We are going to be doing lots of hands on experiments to study the effect 
that air has on us and the things on Earth. 
 
Social Studies​: This month, the students will be working on their unit on the Provincial 
Government with a reenactment of Alberta Legislature. After that, we will be moving on to the 
birthplace of democracy: Ancient Greece. There we will discover the roots of democracy, 
what it looked like, and how it affects us today. 
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Grade 7 Pod 
 
LA ​  - This month we are finishing our first book club and a 
major project that goes with that. In January students 
read and analyzed a novel in small groups. Many students 
enjoy this unit as they work much more independently 
and gain great work skills such as meeting deadlines and 
working in groups. After the break we will be focusing on 
non-fiction texts and how reading them can be different 
than reading a novel. 
 
Math ​ - This month students will be focusing on the fourth unit, this unit will look at linear 
relationships, describing patterns, graphing, and analyzing graphs to draw conclusions. At 
the completion of this unit the students will be writing their midterm exam. Because there are 
multiple math 7 teachers please stay tuned from your child’s teacher for the specific midterm 
date. Some classes will be writing the midterm prior to the break and some will be writing the 
midterm right after the break. After the midterm the students will begin the fifth unit which 
focuses on solving equations.   
 
Science ​ -  Students began the third unit- Planet Earth in January and will be finishing up this 
unit about the middle of the month. In this unit students are exploring and observing; rocks, 
minerals, the rock cycle, erosion and weathering, layers of the Earth as well as 
earthquakes,volcanoes, fossils and fossil fuels. Mrs. Smart will be back February 10! She will 
wrap up the Planet Earth unit and then will start on Heat and Temperature. That unit will 
explore and investigate the scientific principles of heat and energy. 
 
Social Studies​ - We have officially completed the first half of our Social 7 course, “The push 
towards Confederation”.  Students will be writing their Social midterm within the first two 
weeks of February.  We will then dive into the American War of Independence, the war of 1812 
and eventually confederation.  To go along with this material, teachers will be reading aloud 
the fictional book “Bully Boys” by Canadian author Eric Walters.   
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Grade 8 Pod 
 
Language Arts ​(Mrs. Netzel) ​- ​ Students will be writing 
their midterm exam on Tuesday, February 11. They have 
been encouraged to start reviewing their “Elements of a 
Short Story” notes. We have started reviewing some key 
concepts in class. Students will also be working on 
writing a graphic essay based on a character from the 
film ​The Princess Bride ​. This will focus on proper essay 
format and the different aspects of an essay, such as 
thesis statements, topic sentences, supporting details, etc…. 
 
Mrs. McDougall - ​Students will continue working on their information books for the month of 
February. They are writing their books on an area of personal expertise, so ask your child 
what they’re writing about!  
 
Math (Mrs. Berry-Furtado) ​ - Our focus for the month of February will be reviewing/preparing 
for the Midterm. This is a cumulative exam covering Chapters 1 - 4. This includes fraction 
operations, integer operations, percent, ratios, rates, patterns, linear relations and graphing. 
At the completion of the Midterm exam, we will begin Chapter 5: Square Roots & Pythagorean 
Theorem .  
 
Science - ​We are in the middle of the cells and systems unit.  In February, we will focus on 
learning the intricacies of the following body systems: digestive, respiratory, circulatory, 
nervous and excretory.  Students are looking forward to the dissection at the end of this unit.   
 
 
Social Studies (Mr. Smith) -  ​We have begun our Aztec unit and students are enjoying the 
content so far.  This week in Mr. Smith’s class we will be creating wax museums of the Aztec 
emperor Moctezuma II.   The focus of the unit is to see what happens when two similar 
worldviews collide (Spanish and Aztecs). 
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Counsellors Corner 
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A Rundown of Bears Athletics  
 
GRADE 5 VOLLEYBALL   
Thanks to all of our awesome grade five volleyball players who 
have been part of the volleyball club!  It has been neat to see how 
much the players improved this season. 
 
GRADE 5 BASKETBALL 
Information is coming home soon about grade five basketball. We’re looking forward to 
working with the athletes on their skills, strategy and knowledge of the game 
 
BASKETBALL 
A huge thank you to all of our parents, students and  staff who were involved in our 2019 - 
2020 RIBMS Basketball Jamborees.  The tournaments were a success, thanks to you! 
Congratulations to the Senior Girls who took gold in our tournament.  We are quickly 
approaching the end of our basketball seasons.  As our teams head into playoffs, we wish 
them luck.  GO BEARS GO!! 
 
INTRAMURALS 
We have started our  3 on 3 basketball tournament. Thanks to all our students who 
participated, passing, dribbling and shooting up a storm.  Watch for information coming out 
about our next intramural event which will be badminton. 
 
BEARS BADMINTON 
Badminton season is just around the corner and we are looking forward to picking our teams. 
All grade 6-8 students are welcome to come out to our open gym time to practice before 
tryouts. Our open gym date is: 

Wednesday February 12th: 3:45- 4:45 

Our badminton tryouts are set to run during the following days: 

Monday February 24th: Grade Six Girls and Boys: 3:45- 4:45 & Grade Seven Girls and Boys- 
4:45- 5:45 

Tuesday February 25th: Grade Eight Girls and Boys: 3:45- 4:45, Grade Six Girls: 4:45- 5:45 & 
Grade Six Boys: 5:45- 6:45 

Wednesday February 26th: Grade Seven Girls: 3:45- 4:45 & Grade Seven Boys: 4:45- 5:45 

Thursday February 27th: Grade Eight Girls: 3:45- 5:00 & Grade Eight Boys: 5:00- 6:15 
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The “Beat” From The Music Room 
Hello Band families, 
I have all of the fundraising totals up to date and will 
be sending letters home the first week of February 
with those final totals so you can see where your 
child's personal band fundraising account is at.   
Please make a note that we will be having parent 
meetings for our trips on the following day and times: 
Grade 6 ​Band Trip Meeting: Wednesday​ February 
12th @ 6:30pm - 7:00pm 
Grade 7/8 ​ Band Trip Meeting: Wednesday ​February 12th @ 7:30 - 8:00pm 
 
 
Trip Details: 
Grade 6 Trip March 19th-20th (SABC): Cost $75 - Due by Monday March 3rd - (Payable on 
school cash online after February 10th) 
Grade 7/8 Trip March 8th-11th (SABC/Edmonton): Cost $375 or less - Initial $100 deposit is 
past due (payable on school cash online).  Remaining totals will be made available to pay 
online after February 10th. 
Please let me know if your child is not planning on attending their specific trip as it will 
help me account for final numbers. 
 
 

Spring Drama Production - Treasure Island 

Treasure Island rehearsals will continue as scheduled.  Please watch for posters and 
ticket sales to be available soon! 
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STUDENT LEADERSHIP COUNCIL 
 
This month Student Leadership Council is promoting “Friendly February” and encouraging 
Random Acts of Kindness during the first week of the month. 

Pink Shirt Day is on February 26th.   
Please wear pink and stand up against bullying. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
RECESS EXPECTATIONS 
 
R.I. Baker Middle School philosophy is that children need fresh air and 
exercise to enhance gross motor development, social skills and 
friendships. Exercise is overall good for the brain and body. Our 
expectation is that all children unless involved in a lunch club, to which 
there are many offered, need to be and are expected to be outside. This 
means that the students of R.I Baker need to come to school with 
appropriate clothing for the weather. Students are expected to be 
outside and not to be trying to sneak in or hiding in the school as 
supervision is provided outside and for clubs. Please discuss this with 
your child, and ensure that they are compliant with school rules. 
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NAME: ___________________ HOMEROOM: ______________________ 

 
TOTAL: ___________________ 
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February 2020 
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